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My Under the Dome Newsletter arrives in your inbox twice a month. If you know of other
people who might want to get this semi-monthly update from me, have them CLICK
HERE, add their email, and select “County Administrator Newsletter - Jan Lesher's
Updates” from the list of subscriber topics.

If you have questions, concerns, or good news of your own to share, you can reach me
at jan.lesher@pima.gov. If you’ve seen enough, you can click the unsubscribe link at the
bottom of the page.

Recommended FY2024 Budget holds the line on
tax rate

The recommended $1.76 billion budget for next fiscal year focuses on maintaining County
financial stability, funding critical infrastructure needs, tackling justice and law enforcement
needs, and maintaining the County as an employer of choice in a highly competitive
employment market that is seeing record levels of job vacancies across nearly all
employment sectors, including local government.

READ MORE

Pima County partnership creates pipeline from
high school to high-paying jobs

The Southern Arizona Manufacturing Partners (SAMP) is a partnership between schools
and the local manufacturing industry that’s facilitated by the County Community &
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Workforce Development Department (CWD). CWD sets up summer internships for recent
high school graduates and covers their tuition at Pima Community College during their
internships. The SAMP partnership provides young adults opportunities for well-paying
manufacturing careers they wouldn’t have otherwise known were available.

READ MORE

Board OKs outreach plan for decennial
comprehensive plan review (Pima Prospers)

Pima Prospers is a long-range, forward-looking blueprint for how Pima County will
continue to grow over the next 10 to 20 years. The Board of Supervisors unanimously
approved the Public Participation Plan May 2, which is the first step, per state law, to
updating the 2025 plan. Pima Prospers will serve as the official policy and land use
document for the County.

READ MORE

Board, business community kick off Economic
Development and Small Business Week

The Board of Supervisors celebrated local businesses at its May 2 meeting, declaring the
week of April 30 to be Small Business Week. It also recognized the importance of local
Economic Development with a similar proclamation for Economic Development Week.
Supporting small business and growing the local economy are priorities of the Board of
Supervisors and the County.

READ MORE
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